
     B O A R D   B R I E F S 
 

A Brief summary of highlights of Wyandotte Board of Education Meetings 
Board of Education 2024-2025:  President—Theresa Crnkovich; Vice President—Kathleen Kane; 

Treasurer—Kelly Webber; Secretary – Carolyn Martinez; Trustees—Nick Beaven-Parshall, Cynthia Kinney, & Wendy LoCicero 
 

February 18, 2025 
School Board Meeting 7:00 pm 

Attendance 
Present:   Beaven-Parshall, Kane, Kinney, LoCicero, Martinez, Webber, Crnkovich 
   

                Special Orders and Reports 
• Early Childhood Center Director Melissa 

Petty presented to the Board on the ECC 
receiving the highest award possible for the 
Great Start to Quality audit.  There are only 
3 other centers in the Downriver area that 
have received this award.  

• ROVASI instructor, Gerald Hymer conducted 
the ROVASI students through two 
arrangements in honor of School Board 
Member Appreciation Month. (which was 
delayed due to a snow day in January) 

 

Hearing of the Public 
• Heather Rudy   
• Vanessa Wargosie 

 

Action Agenda 
• Director of Special Education and Student 

Services hire-Lisa Wojtowicz 
• School of Choice (Nonresident) Enrollment 

Option 2025-2026. (April 14-August 1) 
•     IDEA Full Funding Act-Resolution approved 
•     MASB Board of Directors Election-Roderick   

Means 
•     Bid Recommendation for Jo Brighton 

corridor flooring replacement-Garrison 
Construcion 

•     Bid Recommendation for WMS ancillary 
gym  floor-Kuhn Speciality Flooring 

•     Bid Recommendation for RHS rollup doors-
Shaw Construction 

•    Bid Recommendation for RHS & WMS 
combi-ovens and food warmers-Stafford-
Smith 

•    Retirements 
o Tricia Lohman 
o Tina Asher 
o Mike Noble 

• Leave of Absence-2025-2026 SY-Sara 
Pikaart 

 

  Consent Agenda 
 Board of Education Bills-$1,214.00 
 Bills & Vouchers-$9,264,531.37 

 

Committee of the Whole/Discussion Agenda 
• Work Session/Meeting-March 4, 2025 – Work 

Session 6:30 at BOE (639 Oak Street)  
            

           Announcements 
• Dr. Anderson wanted to remind 

everyone about the upcoming Madison 
Gala that will be held on March 14th at 
Biddle Hall.  It is a wonderful evening 
and all proceeds benefit the Center 
Programs.  

• Dr. Anderson also wanted to 
congratulate the RHS wrestling team 
and cheer team for winning Districts 
and wish them luck at Regionals.  

 
• Member Kane wanted to remind 

everyone of the district wide vocal 
concert that will be held at RHS on 
March 19th. 

• Member Kane also wanted to wish Mr. 
Hymer good luck at upcoming Solo and 
Ensemble competitions.  

• Member Beaven-Parshall wanted to 
thank the Operations Department for 
doing such a great job with snow 
removal and salting. 

• Member Beaven-Parshall said that he 
was looking forward to attending the 
Math and Science Night at Jefferson.  


